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MINUTES

FOX CHAPEL BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AUGUST 20, 2019
PRESENT:
Walter A. Scott, III, Mayor; Andrew C. Bennett, Tom Karet, Frederick C. Leech, Ann R. Meyer, Jay S. Troutman, Councilmembers; A. Bruce  Bowden, Solicitor; Kevin A. Brett, Borough Engineer; Gary J. Koehler, Manager; Joy A. Hardt, Treasurer; Jeanine A. Mancuso, Assistant Treasurer; Dana A. Abate, Borough Secretary.
ABSENT:
Harrison S. Lauer, James A. Royston, Councilmembers.  
ALSO 

PRESENT:
Dempsey D. Bruce, PWD Superintendent; Wesley Posvar, Planning Commission.  


Mr. Bennett called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.


Upon a motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the Borough Council meeting held July 15, 2019 were approved as submitted.  
VISITORS


Evan Klein, 108 Riding Trail Lane, appeared before Council to discuss road concerns.  Mr. Klein recently filed an insurance claim with the Borough for damage to his three vehicles he states occurred while pulling in and out of Riding Trail Lane from Hunt Road.  His claim was denied.  He stated that he had a conversation with Mr. Koehler informing him of the area in question and that the damaged occurred at night causing all three of the vehicles to be out of alignment.  He also stated that he was imprisoned in his home due to the paving claiming to be told that he could not travel on Hunt Road all day.  He also claimed that he received no information about Hunt Road construction.  When asked if he was on Nixle, he claimed that he was not.  He was encouraged to join because all road work in the Borough is Nixled to residents as well as other non-emergency/emergency situations.  Several Nixles were sent regarding Hunt Road construction due to the length of the project.  

Dempsey Bruce reported reclaim was used to patch the area that Mr. Klein referenced.  The area was created by the Water Authority when they replaced the valve beneath the road.  He also stated that the contractor was using hot binder that could not be driven on until cooled which takes at the most 20 minutes to cool.  No one would have ever said that the road could not be travelled for an entire day.  The phone calls would have been nonstop.  Chief Laux reported that there are 27,300 trips/month on Hunt Road and no calls were received by the Police Department complaining about any aspect of the paving project on Hunt Road.  

Following discussion, Mr. Klein requested that the Borough contact the insurance company regarding his claim of $565, or he will have no choice but to call his attorney.  The Borough will again contact its insurance company. 

CONTRACT AWARD

Road Aggregates

It was moved by Mr. Karet to award the contract for AASHTO No. 57 aggregate to Glacial Sand & Gravel and the contract for R-7 & R8 RipRap to Amerikohl Aggregates per the following prices:

	COMPANY
	MATERIAL
	PRICE

	Glacial Sand & Gravel
	AASHTO NO.57
	$19.00/ton

	Amerikohl Aggregates
	R-7 RipRap
	$34.26/ton

	Amerikohl Aggregates
	R-8 RipRap
	$35.26/ton


The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL


The following land disturbance applications were reviewed by the EAC at its August 12, 2019 meeting:


EAC Application 19-06:
Kathryn & James Minor






20 Fairview Manor

Demolition of an Existing Single-Family Dwelling and Construction of a New Single-Family Dwelling

Tree Removal Request 
Michael Pohl

TR19-92:


116 Wilmar Drive
Appeal to the Denial of the Request to Remove 2 Trees over 6” DBH


It was noted that in a letter dated August 15, 2019, Mr. Pohl requested that his Tree Removal Request Application be tabled until further notice.  Borough Council directed the matter back to the EAC for resolution.  

It was moved by Mr. Troutman that Land Disturbance Application No. 19-06 be approved subject to any conditions imposed by the EAC.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.  
PLANNING COMMISSION


Anthony Pompeo Lot -Line Changes
Mr. Posvar stated that the Planning Commission met before the Council meeting to review the Pompeo Lot-Line Changes.  He informed Council that he attended the Zoning Hearing Board meetings and initially opposed the development with three driveway cuts and irregular-shaped lots but the driveway cuts were reduced to one and the lots were reconfigured.  He stated that the plan is consistent with the lot sizes on Riding Trail Lane.  Mr. Posvar indicated that the plan meets the requirements of the Zoning and Subdivision Ordinances and the Planning Commission recommended approval conditioned upon the applicant complying with the Department of Economic Development comments. 

Accordingly, it was moved by Mr. Troutman that the Anthony Pompeo Lot-Line Changes be granted Preliminary and Final Approval subject to the applicant complying with any comments by the Department of Economic Development.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

ENGINEER’S REPORT


Hardie Property Park Map

Mr. Brett distributed a copy of a colored topo map of the Hardie parcel reflecting the existing structures on the property as well as the park trails abutting the property to be used for grant applications as well as by the park planner.  He stated that the map was prepared gratuitously as LSSE’s donation to the park.  
MS4 Training


Mr. Brett updated Council on the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) program including the permit schedule update and annual MS4 tasks including the Pollutant Reduction Plan and Pollutant Control Measures.

FINANCIAL

Mrs. Hardt reported that EIT remains down for the year and reviewed the Bond Issue and Hardie property closing paperwork.  

Approval of Bills
It was moved by Mr. Troutman that the payment of bills for July 2019 (General Fund Vouchers 24937-25061 - $467,580.16) be approved.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS


Ordinance No. 711

It was moved by Mr. Troutman that Ordinance No. 711 that amends the sewer rates for the Allegheny Valley Joint Sewer Authority be enacted.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Library Appointment

It was moved by Mr. Leech to appoint Stephen D. Lackey to the Cooper-Siegel Community Library Board replacing Bryant Mitchell.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


At 7:20 PM, Council adjourned into Executive Session.  At 7:35, Council reconvened.  


Guiderail

It was moved by Mr. Leech to award Contract No 19-R02 – 2019 Roadside Improvements - Guiderail to Green Acres Contracting Company, Inc. in the amount of $144,300.00.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.  


There being no other business to come before Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM.

DANA A. ABATE




Borough Secretary




